
Five things you need to know
today

Portobello High School – Council Leader’s Report – Holyrood
this week – Welcome to Portobello tonight – Cameo Cinema

The Council hold a full meeting this week on Thursday. A
report has been produced about the fate of Portobello High
School which concludes it would prove quicker, more affordable
and ultimately mean building a better school if it were to be
built in Portobello Park.

The report outlines the various options around building the
new Portobello High School. There are a couple of Facebook
pages which you might also like to read. The first is the New
Porty High School in the Park and the second is Save Porty
Park.

Council  Leader,  Andrew  Burns  and  Councillor  Paul  Godzik,
Education Convener, met with Derek Mackay, Minister for Local
Government and Planning last week to discuss the issue.  It
was apparently agreed that a Private Bill, to be presented to
Parliament, is a positive way forward and should be focussed
on.

Councillor Paul Godzik said, “We’ve been clear we want to
build on the park and this report shows that this makes sense
both in terms of cost, time and taking into consideration the
quality of school we want to build.

“We  believe,  along  with  the  Scottish  Government,  that  a
Private Bill, promoted by us and shaped around the specific
needs  of  the  Portobello  community,  presents  the  best
opportunity for us to demonstrate to the Scottish Parliament
why it should support measures which would enable us to build
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a school to be proud of in Portobello Park.

“Portobello Park is the best option, bar none, and we will be
working with the community in the coming months to explain the
options  and  seek  their  views.   We  firmly  believe  that
Portobello Park has the support of the vast majority of people
in the area.”

Derek Mackay, MSP said, “It is clear that a new school for the
Portobello community needs to be built urgently. We have had a
very  constructive  first  meeting  with  the  Council  and  we
will continue to work with colleagues there in case there is
appropriate help we can offer. ”

The report also details the other options which have been
previously identified as possible fall-back solutions.  The
issue of the land’s classification as inalienable common good
and whether this is something which should be considered by
the courts has now been resolved.  The extensive review which
has  been  undertaken  and  the  legal  advice  received  has
concluded that any attempt to question the status that the
land is inalienable common good would most likely be pointless
and result in no change in the classification.

Further to this the report recommends a bid is placed for the
former Scottish Power site at Baileyfield which would act as
one of the fall-back options.  A full statutory consultation
will be carried out next year to decide whether this location
or rebuilding on the current side would prove the preferable
option should it prove impossible to build on Portobello Park.

***

One of the other items which usually causes a bit of comment
from the opposition benches is the Leader’s Report which we
reproduce for you here. One of the matters which the Council
Leader, Andrew Burns reminds us about is that the nominations
for The Edinburgh Award are only open till 3 December 2012.
Who are you going to nominate…? More details on who you might



think about and how to put them forward for the honour here on
the council website.

Item No 6.1 – Leaders Report

***

This week one of our Edinburgh MSPs, Jim Eadie, has submitted
questions for written answer as follows:-

S4W-11320 Jim Eadie: To ask the Scottish Government how many
people were registered with idiopathic pulmonary fibrosis in
each  NHS  board  area  in  the  last  three  years  for  which
information is available.

S4W-11321 Jim Eadie: To ask the Scottish Government in how
many deaths idiopathic pulmonary fibrosis was cited as the
cause in each NHS board area in the last three years for
which information is available.

S4W-11322 Jim Eadie: To ask the Scottish Government in how
many deaths (a) bronchiectasis and (b) clinically significant
bronchiectasis was cited as the cause in each NHS board area
in the last three years for which information is available.

***

A new film called �Welcome to Portobello�, a documentary by
Ian Rintoul showing aspects of contemporary Portobello and
glimpses of the past. This is being shown � with another film
called �Music in the Movies� � in St Philips Church Hall
tonight  at  7:15pm.  Tickets  priced  £7.50  are  available  by
calling 0131 629 3457

***

Next month at the Cameo they are showing two films of The
Nutcracker…  Sssshhhh  don’t  tell  anyone  but  it  is  for
Christmas….  Details  here.
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